Minutes of a meeting of Scrutiny Committee for Leader, Finance and Performance held on Wednesday, 10th November, 2021 from 6.00 - 7.17 pm

Present: J Knight (Chair)

M Pulfer (Vice-Chair)

A Bennett I Gibson L Stockwell
H Brunsdon J Henwood C Trumble
P Coote S Hicks R Whittaker

R Cromie R Jackson A Eves Andrew Lea

Also Present: Councillors R Clarke, R de Mierre, S Hatton, S Hillier and

N Webster

Also Present (as Cabinet Councillors Ash-Edwards and Llewellyn-Burke **Members)**:

1 ROLL CALL AND VIRTUAL MEETINGS EXPLANATION.

The Chairman carried out a roll call to establish attendance at the meeting.

2 TO NOTE SUBSTITUTES IN ACCORDANCE WITH COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULE 4 - SUBSTITUTES AT MEETINGS OF COMMITTEES ETC.

None.

3 TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.

None.

4 TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM MEMBERS IN RESPECT OF ANY MATTER ON THE AGENDA.

None.

5 TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 15 SEPTEMBER 2021.

The minutes of the meeting held on 15 September 2021 were agreed as a correct record and electronically signed by the Chairman.

TO CONSIDER ANY ITEMS THAT THE CHAIRMAN AGREES TO TAKE AS URGENT BUSINESS.

None.

7 PERFORMANCE MONITORING FOR THE SECOND QUARTER OF 2021/22.

Neal Barton, Policy, Performance and Partnerships Manager introduced the report noting that 76% of indicators shown are at green and therefore meeting target. He noted that the pandemic still has implications for the delivery of services in areas such as Environmental Health, Housing Services and Revenues and Benefits. He also highlighted areas that have experienced increase in workloads including Land Charges and Planning.

The Chairman took Members through each section of the report. Members welcomed the employment through the Council's Wellbeing Team of a dedicated Well Being Health Coach at a surgery in East Grinstead and it was confirmed that other GP practices are interested in the same service.

Discussion was held on the statistics surrounding complaints, compliments and customer services. Simon Hughes, Head of Digital and Customer Service confirmed that data related to the new telephony system and customer satisfaction data will be available into the new year. He confirmed that in the meantime Officers have management information which is regularly reviewed in order to tailor services and ensure that information reaches the correct recipients. The subject of staff retention and flexible working was discussed and it was confirmed that succession planning and training are factors in place to mitigate risk of potential staff shortages.

Members discussed the footfall at the Orchards Shopping centre, which had seen a 2.4% increase compared to the same quarter of last year. Requests were made to consider a comparison with other similar sized centres and to consider alternative performance measures that reflect the economic situation across the wider District rather than just Council owned properties. Judy Holmes, Assistant Chief Executive confirmed that this latter request is something that the Economic Development team are currently exploring with a view to developing a suite of indicators to improve the provision of data on the health of town centres.

The performance of leisure centres was discussed in detail with clarity sought on the actions being taken to increase attendance, income and monitor performance. The Assistant Chief Executive acknowledged that it was difficult to predict how and when performance may reach pre-pandemic levels but confirmed that income levels are monitored monthly and reconciled by an independent consultant. As the Council has a role in monitoring the contract, the management information is also regularly monitored by Officers to seek opportunities for improvement.

A Member had submitted questions to the Chairman in advance of the meeting regarding electric car charging points. The usage and cost were discussed further with confirmation given that the Council has just entered into a new procurement agreement with West Sussex County Council that will see 26 chargers installed in Mid Sussex, including the replacement of the existing ones that are not currently effective.

Members also discussed the performance of waste going to landfill and the number of planning appeals allowed. The amount of affordable housing being delivered was also discussed in detail with Members seeking clarification on whether there is a correlation between the size of a development and non-compliance with affordable housing policies, and if the same developers repeatedly under deliver. Concern was expressed that that the cost and type of new properties does not address the affordability crisis and the Member was advised to refer that matter to the Chairman of the Scrutiny Committee for Housing, Planning and Economic Growth.

Following discussion, the Chairman took Members to the recommendations contained in the report which were agreed.

RESOLVED

The Committee:

- (i) Noted the Council's performance in the second quarter of the year and identified any areas where further reporting or information is required;
- (ii) Agreed to advise the Cabinet of any issues that the Committee considers should be given particular consideration at the Cabinet meeting on 29th November 2021.

8 CAPITAL PROGRAMME MONITORING.

Peter Stuart, Head of Corporate Resources introduced the report which provided a mid-year update on Capital Projects.

A query was raised on the amount remaining to be spent on the Rural Connectivity Programme. The Head of Digital and Customer Service confirmed that the project is on course for the end of the financial year, ahead of target and spend.

Playground improvements and drainage works was discussed, and a Member sought clarification on improvements expected in the Burgess Hill Place and Connectivity Programme. As this specifically related to public realm improvements such as tree replacements and a community garden she was requested to email Officers for confirmation.

Following discussion, the Chairman took Members to the recommendation contained in the report which was agreed.

RESOLVED

The Committee noted the update.

9 DRAFT CORPORATE PLAN AND BUDGET 2022/23 CONSULTATION PROCESS.

Peter Stuart, Head of Corporate Resources introduced the report noting that the process is the same as in previous years. He confirmed that the date on which the draft will be issued to Members will be on, or around 17 December 2021.

The Chairman took Members to the recommendation contained in the report which was agreed.

RESOLVED

The Committee agreed the proposed approach.

10 SCRUTINY COMMITTEE FOR LEADER, FINANCE AND PERFORMANCE WORK PROGRAMME 2021-2022.

The Solicitor to the Council introduced the report noting the items to be presented at future meetings.

The Chairman took Members to a vote on the recommendation contained in the report which was agreed.

RESOLVED

The Committee agreed the indicative Work Programme as set out at paragraph 5 of the report.

11 QUESTIONS PURSUANT TO COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULE 10.2 DUE NOTICE OF WHICH HAS BEEN GIVEN.

None.

The meeting finished at 7.17 pm

Chairman